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For the ongoing work in the 
lives of rural youth, special  

gifts were given: 

Becker Family
Tim and Betty Clawson

Andrew Redlawski
Ron & Joyce Cieslak

Sonia Tubbs 
Donna Boyd

Millie Bamford
Amy Beverly

In Memory OfIn Memory Of

In Honor OfIn Honor Of In case you didn’t get the memo, Crossroads Farm 
celebrated 25 years in May! As a special feature, 

until we turn 26, we will be inserting one of our first 
four newsletters (this is the third) ever published 
in sequential order. Please enjoy these significant 
opportunities to see the past and the present side by 
side, and to pray into the future even while reading 
them. May we keep in step with the Spirit (Gal. 5:25).

Gold, Frankincense, Gold, Frankincense, 
and Deep Fried Oreosand Deep Fried Oreos

Put a Pin Put a Pin 
In ItIn It

 (continued on page 3)

“He shall be called Emmanuel...God with 
us.”  At Crossroads Farm, we get to 

share this truth! On the third Sunday in 
December, we answered another of the 
monster questions we are tackling all year. 
Question: Why a baby? Truth: Jesus gets us. 
Verse: Hebrews 2:17

It’s hard to express the 
emotion that goes 

with the following 
words: ‘paid in full.’ By 
God’s grace, Crossroads 
Farm has received the final gifts that make it possible for us to finish our 
expansion and add much-needed space to CRF The Lanes - Kalkaska 
County, MI. We now have space for 50 more seats in our gathering room 
(capacity to 200 now!).

New offices and small group meeting rooms. Storage. A beautiful new 
entrance to welcome students. All of this allows us to more effectively do 
one thing…give every secondary student in our surrounding area to hear 
the Gospel of Christ and have the opportunity to say “yes” or “no” to that 
message! 

Scan Here 
for a Special 
Thank You.

 (continued on page 6)

Drive-By-PrayerDrive-By-Prayer

"I wanted to thank you for having Audrey 
participate in the drive by prayers last 

week. She had a wonderful time. She has 
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"Guys, we might 
be in the negative 
(when counting 
team score)."

"How many of 
you were infected?"

"All of us!!!"

“I can’t believe 
our team won. 
We didn’t have 
a clue what we 
were doing!” 
-6th grade girl

“Best Murder 
Mystery ever!” 
-6th grade boy

“I think I actually pooped 
my pants when that chicken 
jumped out of the woods 
and scared me. That was 
terrifying!” -10th grade boy

“The chicken scared me 
like four times tonight. 
I wanted to scare kids, 
but I couldn’t stop being 
scared by the chicken!” 
-Community Volunteer

"Is this the one where 
the giant chicken sprays 
you?" (MS Student) 
"How did you know?" (Me) 
"My mom did this!" 
(student)

“I was at my uncle’s wedding 
for like 10 minutes, just long 
enough to say ‘hi' and let 
them know I was there. Then 
I ran over here so I could 
be in time for the concert. 
I really didn’t want to miss 
this year’s Murder Mystery!” 
-11th grade boy

Chickabola Virus – A Murder Mystery Outreach

Scan Here 
for  

The Lanes 
Student 

Testimonies

Scan Here 
for  

The Shed 
Student 

Testimonies

Scan Here 
for  

The Mine 
Student 

Testimony
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Imagine someone telling you that you could be involved in a ministry where on four nights, in three locations, 
over 600 rural youth would assemble and over 106 of those would take a first time step in faith in Jesus Christ! 

If you are holding this newsletter, you ARE a part of that miracle story, possible because of the great miracle story 
of Jesus Christ Himself, through Crossroads Farm. A Murder Mystery outreach can't be qualified or quantified. 
It is hundreds of hours of manpower, creativity, church involvement, volunteerism...turning fields and forests, 
barns and garages, into an atmosphere of love and fun that exceeds expectations year after year.

On high school night, two students got there just as the talk part of the night began. They had been invited by 
two girls who came with a visiting church last year. They came in matching flannel, and booked it to the barn. 
Even though they had only been there for a few minutes of the talk, they heard the Gospel. Both responded! 



(“Gold, Frankincense, and Deep Fried Oreos” continued from page 1)

Good morning, I just wanted to share 
a picture of one of your students 

snuggled into one of the beautiful quilts 
you handed out last night [at the Christmas 
Party.] Thank you for all the hard work and 
dedication to our kids. They are loved on 
by Jesus through your kindness. Thank you 
and Merry Christmas!

From a MomFrom a Mom

Students were given an opportunity to respond to the Gospel, and 26 made first 
time decisions! Around the Gospel was incredible food, generous gifts for every 
student, creative games, Christmas book reading in character, and worship-in short, 
four amazing celebrations of Christmas to love the rural teen.

“Thank “Thank 
you so you so 

much and much and 
have a very Merry have a very Merry 

Christmas to all the Christmas to all the 
people who made the people who made the 

gifts for us.”gifts for us.” “Everybody smiling  “Everybody smiling 
and so happy, and singing as a and so happy, and singing as a 

big group” big group” “You guys are “You guys are 
so generous. My favorite so generous. My favorite 

gift was the hats and gloves.”gift was the hats and gloves.”  
“My favorite gift was the toiletries “My favorite gift was the toiletries 

bag” bag” “Handmade hats, because you know “Handmade hats, because you know 
someone took their time on them”someone took their time on them” “Christmas is all  “Christmas is all 

about giving.” about giving.” “I loved my nerf gun.”“I loved my nerf gun.” “Learning about Jesus”  “Learning about Jesus” 
“Christmas is about celebrating Jesus’ birthday.”“Christmas is about celebrating Jesus’ birthday.” “Christmas is  “Christmas is 

about spending time with family and friends and about spending time with family and friends and 
Jesus!”Jesus!” “Driving here- not really funny, it was scary.  “Driving here- not really funny, it was scary. 

It was really foggy”It was really foggy” “Christmas is the most peaceful time  “Christmas is the most peaceful time 
of the year!” of the year!” “Fellowship- I like being able to see everyone and “Fellowship- I like being able to see everyone and 

hangout”hangout” “Thank you for everything you do- my mind was blown. This  “Thank you for everything you do- my mind was blown. This 
was my first party. I’ve only been coming a couple months. And you guys had ribs!”was my first party. I’ve only been coming a couple months. And you guys had ribs!”
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From the Desk of 
the President
December 2024

Where Have All The Miracles Gone?

As the calendar year, 2024, winds 
down, I wonder how many of us would rather kick it 

to the curb rather than celebrate it. This particular annum has 
felt a bit like the ball in Times Square. You know how it starts at its 

highest point and then slowly descends until it rests on the bottom of its 
trajectory?

Now I tend to be a “glass half full” kind of guy. I’m not 
Pollyanna by any stretch, but I do have a tendency to look for the 

good in a situation. I’m also not often disappointed with the reality of a 
situation, but sometimes, it’s hard to find the silver lining. In fact, this year 
has taken many of us beyond our abilities, strength, resolve or emotional 
wells. That is perhaps where God has always intended to place us. You see, 
God promises to be in the place I just described. This is because I do not 
rely on Him to do something when I think I can. Hope springs out of despair. 
Light springs from the darkness and glory springs from bleakness. Hang in 
there for a second. I promise this letter will become hopeful.

Crossroads Farm was birthed to meet a great need. People rose to meet the challenges 
of a rural reality for many in rural America. Here we stand, 25 years after the start, and 

we look back at those difficult challenges and praise God. He not only has repeatedly 
delivered, but He has created a thriving narrative. The best stories come at a point 
of hopelessness. Remember the Red Sea? The Giant who challenged a boy? The 
God who was hung on a cross? This has been the story of a small start up ministry 
called Crossroads Farm!

Just last week, Dawn and I traveled to Wisconsin. We participated in an area 
leaders meeting designed to talk about a future CRF plant. 13 leaders attended! 

They asked questions. They laughed and smiled and ate lunch together. The meeting 
wasn’t a challenge and these leaders understood that work was coming, but the 

excitement in the room was palpable. Two of the pastors in the group told our area champion, “I’m in!”

In these two words we can summarize the nature and hope of the miraculous. You see, people who watched the 
Red Sea part, but didn’t walk through it did not experience the miraculous. They simply saw it. It was amazing to 
watch but it was better to live through the rescue. These pastors who responded with the, ”I’m in,” were ready for 
the barriers because this is where God is preparing to part seas! They desire the experience of knowing the hand 
of God! I knew God would be at the meeting because God had arranged for one of those pastors to be at a church 
I was speaking in (and it bears being stated, I only speak there once and occasionally twice a year). He was visiting 
relatives 500 miles from his home. Our meeting had been set for weeks before. God arranged his, “I’m in.”

We recently have accepted a young couple as missionary candidates. God’s light. All God’s 
glory. Our platform has grown as we have been extended grace by denominations, colleges and 
churches. God has spotlit our ministry in order to show his luminance. As more people say, 
“I’m in,” God has poured himself out, and I am convinced His body wields more power in our 
unity than we ever could imagine. Did you know that in the month of October, 
109 students accepted Jesus Christ as their Savior?! Did you know we have 
begun meetings with several high capacity leaders to help CRF move 
into the miraculous? Did you know that in the months of October and 

November CRF was represented to thousands of people? Many of 
those have said, “I’m in!”

CRF is screaming, “We’re all IN!” God’s response has been to 
demonstrate himself in a more powerful way. In fact, Dawn and 
I have said we are experiencing God in a way we have not since 
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Doug Routledge
President
Crossroads Farm

(“Kick-off...” continued from page 5)

our first few years of struggle. I can feel the waters parting. We can 
see giants being toppled. Even though we understand, with God’s 
blessing comes the attention of the adversary. The desperation will 
mount as we cry out to our God.

If you have read as far as this, I want to challenge you to two 
very specific things. We are needing cheerleaders to change 
their perspective to that of participants. As we move toward our 
two upcoming branches, we covet your prayers for directors. We 
desperately need your financial gifts. Not because we are in some 
kind of trouble, but because God is opening rural communities He 
intends to change for his glory. We need friends to walk with us 
through the sea! The second thing we need from you is for you to become knowledgeable about our mission. In 
this newsletter, there are multiple QR codes. Just use your cell phone’s camera to scan them. These allow you to 
hear first hand, about the work God is doing among our students and staff! Listen to a few stories, and then pray 

for the person who just shared.
Miracles are right there. A click away. A walk away. A gift away. A prayer 
away. Are you in?

Your friend between the waterwalls,

Have you ever just missed something 
completely?! We did. The prior newsletter, 

July-September edition, was our 100th edition!! 
75 of those newsletters were done at the hands 
and monitors of our Visual Arts Communications 
Director, Richard Carpenter!

Rich has been with CRF in some capacity all but one of our 25 years, 
from volunteer to intern to full time missionary staff! That’s a lot of CRF 
DNA!

Q: How long does it take to design a newsletter? In the early years, with a slow lap top, it would take about one 
day per page. Currently, it depends more on my creativity flow than on technology. Typically, it takes two days, plus 
time for edits.

Q: From a missionary standpoint, what is your hope for those who read the newsletter? I want the design to 
help with the flow of reading, to not distract, but to draw in the reader to what God is doing in the lives of rural students.

Q: What has been the biggest “goof” in a newsletter? (Ha, reference beginning paragraph of this article) I suppose 
it was forgetting to put a critical name of a person of whom an article was written.

Q: What keeps you inspired for designing newsletter 76...and beyond? I get to relive the moments shared when 
I design a newsletter. I get to celebrate a student holding a Bible for the first time, a big event...I get to feel it again, 
and then share those with you. I scroll through thousands of photos and get to choose what will best share each story 
written by another staff member. It’s my visual storytelling for you as the reader. Thank you for reading all these years. 
Thank you for praying-I know that happens-I know God is moving.

Oops and Oops and 
Yahoo!Yahoo!
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Take It To Jesus:
Prayer Closet

•	 135 students made a first time 
decision to follow Jesus in this 
last quarter across our three 
branches!

•	 Construction is well underway 
for CRF The Lanes - Kalkaska 
County, expansion! Dedication 
being planned for April 12, 2025.

•	 The freedom to celebrate the 
birth of God’s Son coming to 
earth for all of us

•	 The follow up process with 
new believers

•	 Winter Retreat Feb. 21-23, 
2025

•	 Called missionary staff 
needed for new branches of 
CRF, national development, 
and increased ministry 
reach at our current 
branches. 

(“Drive-By-Prayer” continued from page 1)

been enjoying youth group. We appreciate your time. You 
put in a lot of miles!" -Audrey's Mom

Prayer. One of our core values at Crossroads Farm. 
Drive By Prayer is one of the annual Prayer 

Events across the branches of CRF. Nearly 
100% of our students participate in this 
prayer event, learning how to pray, and 
growing in prayer as they intercede 
for their friends. Scan the QR 
code to see and hear more. 

Scan here 
for a video of 

Drive-By-Prayer 
experiences.

 Give now to love 
the rural teen.

www.crossroadsfarm.org
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Yahoos:

Address Service Requested

Crossroads Farm
5520 W. Card Road
Reading, MI 49274

(517)283-3982
www.crossroadsfarm.org

Loving The Rural Teenager
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